Human Resources



U.S. Department of Justice

Washington, D.C. 20530

March 31, 2003

MEMORANDUM FOR HEADS OF DEPARTMENT COMPONENTS

FROM: Paul R. Corts

Assistant Attorney General for Administration

SUBJECT: Reimbursement for Professional Liability Insurance (PLI)

The FY 2003 Appropriations Act of Public Law 108-7 directs the Department of Justice to reimburse eligible employees for the cost of up to one-half the cost of professional liability insurance (not to exceed \$115). Effective the beginning of FY 2003, all components must permit these reimbursements. Eligible employees for PLI reimbursement include law enforcement officers, attorneys, supervisors, and managers.

If members of your staff have any questions on this directive, they may call Sheila D. Marshall of the Personnel Staff's Policy Group on (202)514-6778 or email her at **sheila.d.marshall@usdoj.gov**.

Return to the TOP

Page created: April 15, 2003 usdoj/jmd/ps/wdt